HIGHWAYS NEWS
The Parish Council has been advised that work to implement the re-classification of School Road and Dovecote Road will begin in mid-March. This road will thereafter bear a C classification, so that the weight limit for any vehicle using this road is 7 . 5 tons. From the date of completion, with the exception of any vehicle owned by a business actually sited on School Road, a driver taking a vehicle over the weight of seven and a half tons using this road will be committing an offence. The Council will expect to take a note of any driver offending in this way, in order to report the incident to the police. We have been pressing for this measure for some long time, and the restriction must be meaningful.

We have also been advised that Town Street, Upwell is to be completely resurfaced. The work has been scheduled to begin on May 26th. Obviously that will give access problems for a short time, but this work is well overdue, and the benefits should be obvious once the work is completed.

